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“Traffic Lights Soon to Be Back On” 

 

The traffic lights at 3
rd

 and Norfolk Avenue and 2
nd

 and Norfolk Avenue are in the process of being turned back on. 

The lights had been shut off and stop signs were used for a period of time while city staff determined whether the 

use of the lights legitimized the cost of maintenance. After studying how traffic changed in the downtown area and 

hearing input from downtown businesses, the City Council voted to put the lights back into use. 

Shane Weidner, Norfolk City Administrator, asks that drivers in the downtown area take extra caution in the areas 

of 3
rd

 and Norfolk Avenue and 2
nd

 and Norfolk Avenue as residents return to following the traffic signal changes at 

those intersections. 

 


